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COURTS AND THE JUDICIARY
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Votes for prisoners and the new model Lord Chancellor

In November the Justice Secretary and Lord Chancellor, Chris Grayling,
introduced a draft bill on the vexed topic of votes for prisoners. It offers
Parliament three options: first, a ban on voting for prisoners sentenced to

four years’ imprisonment or more; second, a ban on those sentenced to
more than six months; third, re-enactment of the existing blanket ban. Mr
Grayling introduced the draft bill just 24 hours before a deadline imposed
by the European Court of Human Rights. The third option— to re-enact
the current ban—would breach the Court’s judgments in the Hirst,
Greens and Scoppola cases. Introducing the draft bill in the Commons,
Mr Grayling cited Lord Hoffman in the House of Lords judgment in ex
parte Simms that ‘Parliamentary sovereignty means that Parliament

can, if it chooses, legislate contrary to fundamental principles of human
rights’. In evidence before the Lords Constitution Committee the previous
day, Mr Grayling had stated more directly that ‘certainly ... we have an
obligation to comply with the rulings of the European Court but, as we
also know, parliamentary sovereignty supersedes those rulings.” These
are bold statements, but the Lord Chancellor needed to reassure his
backbenchers, and he could do so confident that the Council of Europe
is anxious to avoid a direct conflict with the United Kingdom.

In his speech to the Commons Mr Grayling drew a distinction between his
position as Lord Chancellor, the government, and Parliament. He noted
that the government (and in particular the Lord Chancellor) is obliged to
uphold the rule of law and is required by the Scoppola judgment ‘to bring
forward legislative proposals for Parliament to consider’. Being sovereign,
Parliament could refuse to pass these proposals. In an interview with
Andrew Neil on BBC Sunday Politics, he put his position more succinctly:
‘We've said to Parliament, “Right, this is the legal position. We’re under
an obligation to do that, you're not.”

The overall approach—three options and a long consultation process—
suggests that the government is anxious to delay a decision on the
matter as long as possible, and to avoid responsibility for whatever
decision is ultimately made. It may be that the Lord Chancellor and the
government are hoping that Strasbourg will blink first rather than create a
rift with a United Kingdom that has been a leading member of the Council
of Europe. The Lord Chancellor's approach to the bill also suggests that
his formal duty to protect the rule of law—hitherto taken for granted—

is becoming more important as the nature of the office changes. Mr
Grayling acknowledged to Andrew Neil that he may be unable to vote for
the government’s own bill if the final draft contains the third option.
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